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“For of him, and through him,
and to him, are all things:
to whom be glory for ever. Amen"
Romans 11:36
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Whatis a
SMART CONFERENCE?

A SMART conference is when
a church provides our daytime
training class to the missionaries
who come to their conference.
Usually it takes four hours per
day for two days. NOTE: These
daytime classes do not interfere
with the conference in any way.

This is an efficient way for
missionaries to access SMART
modules because they do not
have to travel to some distant
location, at their own expense in
order to get this valuable
training. That is because the
training actually comes to them;
to where they already will be, i.e.
your church’s conference.

Your church can choose the
module you'd like us to teach
your missionary guests.

Contact me if you would like
to incorporate SMART classes at
your next mission conference.

March 2021
Dear Praying Friends:

We praise the Lord for bringing us safely through all the ups and downs of 2020
and for the good start He has given us in 2021. Each passing year gives us a
greater appreciation for what is found in Proverbs 21:30, "...safety is of the
LORD."

| want to begin with a report of my trip to Haiti and the time | spent with BIO
missionaries Joel and Lottie Desir. It was a great blessing to see how wonderfully
the Lord is blessing their labors. It was a joy to help them in their ministry as well
as to encourage them personally. | was asked to preach at the God Save Haiti
Conference they were holding. It was great blessing to see the large auditorium
filled with people and to see a good number of souls get saved. Brother Joel also
gave me the opportunity to teach the SMART Leadership Development course to
the Bible Institute students and national pastors.

The day before leaving Haiti we visited another town called Saut Deau
(pronounced SoDu); it was one of those bad news/good news situations. The bad
news is that we saw all the public displays of voodoo which dominates the entire
town. However, the good news is that Brother Joel has started a new church
there and is seeing people saved and baptized, to God be the Glory! We thank all
of you who prayed for my trip, the Lord certainly blessed.

In February there were two separate opportunities for us to teach the SMART
Personal Protection Matters class. The first was held at the BIO Training Center
for several of our missionaries. The second training was at a church in
conjunction with their mission conference. They had requested us to hold a few
daytime training classes for the missionaries who came to their conference. |

want to point out that we have done this at other churches too— it is called a
SMART Conference. Please see the sidebar for information on how this can be
added to your next mission conference.

In closing we want to say thank you to those who hold us up in prayer and for
your financial support of our ministry.

Yours in Christ,

ey v Bar bara
Terry and Barbara Childers




